

INDIAN SCHOOL AL WADI AL KABIR

CIRCULAR TO PARENTS [Classes I TO V]

Dear Parents,

Greetings from ISWK!

You are requested to note the following details about the Midterm Assessments (2025 – 2026).

The Midterm Assessments will be held as detailed below.

DATE & DAY	CLASS I	CLASS II	CLASS III	CLASS IV	CLASS V
15/09/2025 MONDAY	<u>2ND LANG</u> HINDI/ MALAYALAM/ TAMIL/FRENCH	MATHEMATICS	ENGLISH	MATHEMATICS	ENGLISH
STUDY HOLIDAY ON TUESDAY, 16-09-2025					
17/09/2025 WEDNESDAY	ENGLISH	2 ND LANG HINDI/ MALAYALAM/ TAMIL/FRENCH	EVS	<u>2ND LANG</u> HINDI/ MALAYALAM/ TAMIL/FRENCH	EVS
STUDY HOLIDAY ON THURSDAY, 18-09-2025 AND WEEKEND					
21/09/2025 SUNDAY	EVS	ENGLISH	2 ND LANG HINDI/ MALAYALAM/ TAMIL/FRENCH	ENGLISH	MATHEMATICS
STUDY HOLIDAY ON MONDAY, 22-09-2025					
23/09/2025 TUESDAY	MATHEMATICS	EVS	MATHEMATICS	EVS	2 ND LANG HINDI/ MALAYALAM/ TAMIL/FRENCH

Please note:

- All students should report by 7.20 a.m. to the respective assessment room.
- The duration of the paper will be for 2 hours from 7.40 a.m. to 9.40 a.m. Students will go home immediately after the exam as per the following timing: 9.45 a.m. (bus & transporters only) and 10.00 a.m. (parents & others). Parents are requested to make the necessary transport arrangements and to pick up their wards on time.
- The portion for the Midterm Assessment will be uploaded on the school website soon for your reference.
- All the assessments will have a maximum of 30 marks. However, the Computer Science exam will consist of a practical exam of 10 marks, which will be conducted during the respective lab session in the 1st week of September 2024. The theory exam, worth 20 marks, will be conducted on Thursday the 11th of September, 2025, a normal working day.
- The 3rd language internal evaluation will be done before the 14th of September, 2025.
- Students must not use unfair means when taking the examination.
- There will be preparatory holidays on non-exam days. The 16th, 18th and 22nd of September will be study leave holidays for the students.
- Students will have regular classes from the 24th of September.

We wish all our students the very best for the assessments.

With regards and best wishes,

Principal